Mr. Ramon Enriquez, Principal

VISTA{HIGH SCHOOL,
| ,

Vista High School

To:  Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Danna Castaneda, Student Board Representative
Date: February 9, 2022

Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Alfonso Morales and the Board of Education, Superintendent Dr.
Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Danna Castaneda,
and | am the Student Board Representative and a Member of ASB for Vista High School.

Vista High School continues to collaborate with community colleges to enroll students and complete
their financial aid applications. We look forward to their continual support.

Vista Continuation High has transitioned to the third quarter.
- 65 students applied for FAFSA

- 16 early grads
- 21 Transferred back to their home schools after catching up on credits

- 30 completed college applications
- 25 in progress of completing college applications

Black History Celebrations are underway. ASB students have been visiting classrooms on Tuesdays
sharing information about Black History Month. We would like to thank Remmie Bourgeois, star dancer
from the Broadway Musical, Hamilton and famous comedian Greg Ware for speaking to us about how to break
barriers in order to achieve our personal and professional goals.

Students from the Adult Transition Program enjoyed a day of Music Appreciation. Students got to
learn about different instruments and make beats with Mr. Castro using different items.

Vista High School is celebrating Valentine’s Day Spirit Week this week. The themes were posted on
the school website. Pictures of the different activities will be visible on the school website. We
encourage everyone to join in on the fun.

This concludes the Vista High School Report. Thank you.
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MARCO ANTONIO FIREBAUGH HIGH SCHOOL
5246 Martin Luther King Jr Blvd, @
Lynwood, CA 90262

To: LUSD Board of Education
From: Nathalie Olloqui, M.A. Firebaugh ASB Board Representative

Good Evening, Board President Mrs. Maria G Lopez, Board Members, and the rest of the

Lynwood Community here today. My name is Nathalie Olloqui, I'm the ASB President here representing
M.A. Firebaugh Highschool. The information presented will be the most up-to-date and recent going on,
on our campus.

Academics

Credit recovery started this Monday for those who need to make up the first-semester grade and
to meet graduation requirements
Saturday attendance recovery started last weekend

College and Career Information

The college career center has extended hours on Monday(3:00-5 pm) and Wednesday ( 2:00- 5
pm) to help students complete their Financial Aid

As of right now, we have 185 Fafsa application submissions; we need 38 more applications to
meet our goal of 222 submissions, If we meet this goal by February 14 the senior class will geta
movie and lunch day

Seniors are expected to apply to at least one community college

Cerritos College, Long beach community college, and Compton College will be visiting campus
this month

The inside deadline for our seniors is February 14 so students can be prepared before the overall
deadline of march 2nd

The HBCU caravan is coming to Firebaugh on Feb 14, they will have the chance to get accepted
and scholarships on the spot

This Saturday the college career center will be hosting their last workshop “Fall in love with
submitting your financial aid” for those who still need to complete their financial aid

School Events/ Activities

ASB is planning a “Find your heart” event on February 14 where students will have the time
during lunch to go out and find their name on a heart, there will be clubs selling valentine grams,
flowers, and many more activities to do

On February 15 ASB is partnered with the Red Cross team for our semi-annual blood drive
Class of 2022 will be hosting a senior day on Feb 22, 2022



- There will be a senior assembly this Friday during 4th period to inform seniors on prom, senior
contract, and expectations

s / Sports / Athletic Department

- Last week both the girls ' and boys' celebrated senior night as they were playing their last home
game; both teams won the games

- This past weekend girls and boys basketball team celebrated senior night; both teams won the
games

- The boys and girls soccer team have both moved on the CIF Playoffs, The girls soccer team will
be playing today against LinField Christian @5pm

- Baseball and softball teams are preparing for their season

- Boys volleyball started practicing for their season

- Boys Tennis started practicing for their upcoming games

Before my presentation ends I°d like to thank each and every one of you for coming here today. And I
wish you all a great rest of your week! Go Falcons



Lynwood High School
4050 E. Imperial Hwy.
Lynwood, Ca. 90262
Phone (310) 603-1582

Date: Thursday, February 10th, 2022

To: Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Zayra Hernandez, Student Board Representative
Regarding: Lynwood High School Student Report to the Board

Good evening board President M. Morales, Board Members, District cabinet members, and
Lynwood community. My name is Zayra Hernandez and I am Lynwood High School s
student board representative. This is Lynwood High School's student board report for
Thursday, February 10th:

Black History Month

While we understand that Black History should be celebrated everyday, we are using this
devoted month to highlight important people and events that have made an impact on Black
History. YBASU is coordinating activities this month to celebrate Black History Month with
a culminating assembly (limited capacity) on February 25th.

Counselor Appreciation Week

This week we celebrate National School Counselor Appreciation Week. We would like to
thank our awesome LHS counselors, Ms. Walker, Ms. Ontiveros, Mr. Torres, Mr. Shah, Ms,
Villaverde, and Ms. Torres, for all that they do for our students.

College and Career Center:

As of this week we currently have 263 seniors who have submitted their financial aid
applications! On Thursday (2/10), the CCC is hosting an all day financial aid event called
Make It Rain. Where they will be working with students to help complete financial aid
throughout the day. They will also continue with Turn It In T hursdays to accommodate
parents after school. On Wednesday (2/9) they are hosting a Cerritos College Application
Workshop from 1pm-2:30pm. On Tuesday (2/15) they are hosting a Compton College
Information Session from 2pm-3:30pm. On Wednesday (2/16) they are hosting a Long
Beach City College Application Workshop from Ipm-2:30pm. T heir next Saturday event is
on 2/26 called Financial Aid Fiesta! Moving forward throughout the year the CCC staff will
continue to pull students and call parents to remind them to complete and submit their

financial aid applications.
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Words Matter Campaign
Lynwood High School will be working with the Equity Department to introduce our Words

Matter Campaign to our students. Today we met with students Jrom YBASU and the
Principal s Posse committee to introduce the campaign.

Grade Level Parent Meetings:

Each grade level had a parent meeting with the counselors where graduation requirements,
A-G requirements, attendance policy, senior activities, counselor information, and
COVID-19 protocols were discussed with the parents. This was also a great opportunity for
parents to ask their child's counselor any questions they had.

Senior Knight:

On January 31st girls soccer had their senior night in a game against Downey. On
February 2nd boys soccer had their senior night and managed to stay number 1 in their
league. Additionally, on February 3rd boys and girls basketball had their senior night.

Winter Sports

Qur Boys Varsity Soccer and Girls Varsity Basketball teams are both San Gabriel Valley
League Champions and are heading to the playoffs! Our Girls Basketball team is
undefeated!! We hope to see you at one of our playoff games which begin this weekend.

Ladies and gentlemen, this concludes my board report for Lynwood High School, thank you.
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"Enter to Learn, Depart to Serve"
Ms. Shamel Wilson, Principal

To: Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Miguel Conejo , Student Board Representative
Date: February 10, 2022

Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Ms. Lopez, board members, Superintendent Dr.
Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Miguel
Conejo and | am the Student Board Representative for Lynwood Community Adult

School.

e The LCAS College, Career And Community Resource Center hosted its
Grand Opening on Wednesday, February Sth. The center will support
students with transition to college, employment and with achieving their
academic goals. We wish to thank Mrs. Arostigue and Mr. Barroso for their
support in making this happen.

e WASC meetings are on-going and the committees are working on their
reports for our mid cycle review.

e The second semester began Monday, January 31st as the class of 2022
moves closer to the graduation date.

e LCAS will celebrate Black History Month with an Art Gallery hosted by the
Art | and Art |l students.

This concludes Lynwood Community Adult School’s report.



Ramon Enriquez, Principal

Pathway ISP

To:  Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet
From: Grace Salazar, Student Board Representative
Date: February 9, 2022

Re: Board Report

Good Evening Board President Mr. Alfonso Morales and the Board of Education,
Superintendent Dr. Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community,
my name is Grace Salazar, and I am the Student Board Representative and a Member of
ASB for Pathway Independent Study High School.

College Workshops continue to be held at Pathway. Cerritos College recently held two
parent workshops for parents regarding FAFSA and college applications. Compton
College held their first CTE workshop for students teaching about the different career
paths they offer. FAFSA campaigns are being scheduled to support newly enrolled
students.

Black History Celebrations have begun at Pathway. Guest speakers have been visiting our
site to inspire us on how to succeed with our academic and personal aspirations. We
thank bank Co-CEO Richmond Kodua for inspiring us with his wisdom. The Pathway
team is organizing a Black History Month Celebration on February 25 from 11 am - 1
pm. We extend our invitation to the Board of Education and the Members of the Cabinet.

Dual Enrollment is the new focus at Pathway. All seniors are encouraged to enroll in
community college while finishing their high school requirements. We thank our
counselor Mr. Mireles for continual support and not letting us give up on ourselves.

This concludes the Pathway Independent Study High School report. Thank you.
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